
        
  

 

Levels 2/

Key dates for Term 1 
 
11th Mar – 3-week tennis clinic begins 
15th Mar – Smile Squad (Dental Van) 
20th Mar – APPS performing at   
                  Mooroolbark Festival 
21st Mar – Harmony Day 
24th Mar – GRIP Leadership conference 
25th Mar – Twilight Working Bee (TBC) 
29th Mar – Community Coffee  
8th Apr – Last day Term 1, 2.30pm finish 

 

From the Principal 
 
Dear APPS Community, 
 
It was fantastic to have an opportunity for our 
community to come together for our Family Fun 
Night last Friday night.  The orchard was open, 
with music and picnic rugs, and staff and 
students with their families could come together 
for this social event.  Huge thanks to our 
Community Engagement Team, with a great 
group of parents and staff cooking and selling 
sausages, raising funds for our school.  

 
 

 
-harvesting tomatoes from the Orchard at Family Fun Night 

 
 

 
School Council 2022 – Elections 
There were three vacancies on School Council 
(due to the end of their two-year appointment).  We 
had an equal number of nominations (three) at the 
close of nominations on Monday, and therefore an 
election is not required. 
 
Congratulations to the following parents whose 
term of office commences in March 2022: 
 
- Evan Coutts 
- Jo Van Den Broek 
- Querida Seip 
 
We sincerely thank you for accepting the 
nomination to be part of our School Council.  The 
school cannot run without parent support, and we 
are grateful that you are prepared to give your time 
to Ainslie Parklands Primary School. 
 
We still have casual vacancies for School Council 
available (which is a one-year term).  If you are 
interested in this, or being a part of the Community 
Engagement group of parents, please do not 
hesitate to catch me in the yard, call or contact me 
at Jane.Capon@education.vic.gov.au 

Contact us: 
PO Box 8153, Burnt Bridge, VIC 3136 

Phone: 
03 9870 1566 

E-mail:   
ainslie.parklands.ps@education.vic.gov.au    

www.ainslieparklandsps.vic.edu.au 
 

Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/APPSCroydon 
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COVIDSafe measures extension 
While many COVID restrictions have eased in 
some settings, this is not necessarily the case for 
primary schools just yet. Restrictions still in place 
at primary schools include: 
 
- Any parents/visitors entering any school building 
must first check in at the office 
- While parents no longer need to QR check-in at 
the office, we are still required to sight evidence of 
two doses of COVID-19 vaccinations or have a 
valid medical exception in order to enter a school 
building or be present at a school event 
- All staff and and visitors (aged 8 and above) 
entering primary school buildings must wear a face 
mask, unless an exception applies 
- Students in Grade 3-6 are required to wear a face 
mask inside, unless an exception applies 
- Children in Foundation - Grade 2 are strongly 
recommended to wear a mask when inside 
- Parents are not required to present evidence of 
vaccination for drop off or pick up students outside 
- Parents, staff and students are not required to 
wear masks outside, unless physical distancing 
cannot occur 
 
In addition, we are still undertaking COVID safe 
practices at APPS such as increased ventilation, 
air purifiers, hand hygiene, physical distancing, 
learning outdoors where possible and Rapid 
Antigen Tests twice weekly. We thank you for your 
co-operation in following these practices while 
restrictions remain in place. 
 
What to do if your child tests positive 
Please report the positive case through the 
Student COVID-19 Test Portal Login 
(educationapps.vic.gov.au) or you can notify the 
school in writing or by phone. You must also 
report your child’s positive test to the 
Department of Health via the COVID-19 Positive 

Rapid Antigen Test Self-Reporting Form COVID-
19 Positive Rapid Antigen Test Self-Reporting 
Form  · Department of Health Portal 
(powerappsportals.com) or call centre on 1800 
675 398. 

Further information for languages other than 
English: 
* For school information in languages other than 
English, call TIS National on 131 450. 
* Please ask them to call the DET COVID-19 
hotline on 1800 338 663 and they will help 
interpret.  
* For translated written information about 
COVID-19, please visit: Translated information 
about COVID-19 | Coronavirus Victoria. 
* For health advice in languages other than 

English, visit Translated information about 
COVID-19 | Coronavirus Victoria  

Clean up Australia Day – Sunday 6th March  
As Sunday is Clean Up Australia Day, our 3-6 
students started early by doing a quick clean up 
of our school.  Our Year 6 students were proud 
of their work to be environmentally responsible! 

 
 

 
Hats, drink bottles and masks 
A reminder that all students are required to wear 
a hat outdoors when the UV rating is 3 or above 
(which is usually every day in Terms 1 & 4, with 
days sometimes occurring in Term 2).  Students 
are also encouraged to bring a water bottle. 
Students in Grades 3-6 are required to wear a 
mask indoors (unless they have an exemption) 
and it is strongly recommended that students in 
Foundation – Grade 2 also wear masks inside.  
If all of these items can be named (as well as 
clothing items), we can ensure that lost items 
are returned to their owner.  

Harmony Day 
We will be celebrating Harmony Day on Monday 
21st March. Harmony Day celebrates Australia’s 
cultural diversity. It’s about inclusiveness, 
respect, and a sense of belonging for everyone. 
 
At APPS, students will be able to come to school 
dressed in clothing/costumes from other 
countries. They may also choose to come to 
school wearing the national colours of a country. 
There will be a sushi/rice paper roll lunch order 
on that day, and some special activities. More 
information to follow…. 

Community Engagement 
We are so lucky to have a wonderful team of 
parents willing to help out at school. Even with 
the challenges of the last two years, they have 
worked hard to create some positive 
experiences for our children, as well as 
successful fundraising activities.  If you are 
interested in joining, please contact the office.  
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Entering school building via the office only 
Please note that parents are not permitted to 
enter any buildings during drop off or pick up. 
Any parents who need to enter school buildings 
must first attend the office to sign in and show 
their vaccination certificate.  

Smile Squad 
Forms for your child to attend the dentist at 
school have been sent home.  We are expecting 
Smile Squad at APPS on 15th March. If 
interested, please return forms as soon as 
possible.  

Courtyard Shade and New Playground 
While we have had several delays, we are 
hoping that building works for the new courtyard 
shade and playground will commence mid 
March. 

As always, if you would like to contact me 
directly, please catch me in the yard or email me 
directly on Jane.Capon@education.vic.gov.au 

Regards, 

Jane. 
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APPS Choir performing at the Mooroolbark Festival!! 
 

When: Sunday March 20th 

Arrival Time: 11:15  

Performance Time: 11:35 - 11:55  

Students Performing: Choir, Grade 3/4/5 and F-2  

 

Further details will be posted to compass soon 

We hope to see as many of you there as possible! 
 

 

 

 
 
 



 
World of Maths Incursion 

 

On Monday 28th February, our whole school engaged in The World of Maths incursion. Students worked in small 
groups to problem solve and investigate a variety of challenging mathematical problems. The hands-on activities 
included the four operations, patterns and sequencing, measurement of time and distance and much more! It was 
wonderful to see the students participating in different activities that sparked their thinking and tested their skills. 

 

                     
 
 

 
 

         



F-2 Studio 

 

The F-2 Studio is beginning our Unit of Inquiry, Through Generations, where we are looking 

at history and how things have changed over time. As a part of our unit, we will be 

looking at the history of our school and other locations in our local area. We started 

thinking about history by writing about a memory from our past. Enjoy some of our 

memories. 

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



FROM THE OFFICE 
 
STUDENT LATE ARRIVALS  
 
Dear Parents 
  
If your child arrives at school after the bell has sounded at 9:00am then your 
child will be considered late or absent from school and will need to be 
signed in by a parent or guardian at the office. 
This will assist you in avoiding receiving an SMS from the school notifying 
you that your child is absent. 
____________________________________________________________ 
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